
Now  They’re  Coming  For  Our
Children
“For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten
Son, that whosoever believeth on Him shall not perish but have
eternal life.”  John 3:16, which USED to be the most well-
known verse of the Bible, until the Leftists started quoting
“Judge not.”  Now, that seems to be the only “Bible” anyone
knows anymore.

For  those  who  are  unaware,  in  addition  to  these  radio
broadcasts, my main ministry work is Wisconsin Christian News,
which  is  now  a  NATIONAL  Christian  newspaper,  based  in
Wisconsin.  We have subscribers in nearly all fifty states,
and some larger distribution in other states as well.  In
addition, we maintain an active and well-visited website AND,
since we are a monthly newspaper, we utilize our Wisconsin
Christian  News  Facebook  page  to  post  late-breaking  news
stories and items of interest on a daily basis as well — and
THERE we have an opportunity to interact with our readers.

Last night, I posted an article about “Drag Queen Story Time”
— now expanding from public libraries to the public SCHOOLS. 
I am always amazed that SO MANY Christians are completely
UNAWARE that these things are happening.  Because this is not
“new” news — it’s actually OLD news.  It’s been going on for
some time.  For those who don’t know, “Drag Queen Story Time”
is a program which is now taking place nationwide, in which
men dress up in full female regalia, loaded with makeup and
then they read stories to little pre-school and kindergarten-
age children about how being a homosexual is “fun,” a way to
“express your individuality,” and that there is “no such thing
as “boy” things and “girl” things.  “Children,” they say,
“should feel free and open to choose whichever gender they
would like…” Even if they would like to be a boy one day and a
girl the next.  And they’re doing this to four and five-year-
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olds.

This is all part of the LGBTQP+ agenda (note the “P” they have
now added at the end, which stands for Pedophilia — the NEXT
thing they want us to embrace, normalize and celebrate).  In
fact, pedophilia has been their ultimate goal all along.  If
you don’t believe me, you can research a document from 1987
entitled  “The  Gay  Revolutionary,”  and  specifically,  “The
Homosexual Agenda.”  I will quote the first paragraph of that
for you here:

“We  shall  sodomize  your  sons,  emblems  of  your  feeble
masculinity, of your shallow dreams and vulgar lies. We shall
seduce them in your schools, in your dormitories, in your
gymnasiums, in your locker rooms, in your sports arenas, in
your seminaries, in your youth groups, in your movie theater
bathrooms, in your army bunkhouses, in your truck stops, in
your all-male clubs, in your houses of Congress, wherever men
are with men together. Your sons shall become our minions and
do our bidding. They will be recast in our image. They will
come to crave and adore us.”

Yes, this has been their goal all along.  But they began with
acceptance  of  homosexuality,  then  they  demanded  “partner
benefits.”  Then they demanded sodomite so-called “marriage,”
then  they  introduced  us  to  “transgenderism”  and  “gender
fluidity,”  and then all this was FORCED upon the rest of us
under  penalty  of  so-called  “law.”   Now,  today,  to  speak
against  sodomy  is  considered  “hate  speech,”  and  you  will
readily find yourself banned from social media outlets, and in
some areas, even face stiff fines or even jail time if you
happen  to  use  the  wrong  pronoun  when  addressing  a
“transgender” person.  Counseling for those who struggle with
the sin of homosexuality has also been forbidden — again,
punishable by law — even if the person WANTS such counseling.

So, I posted this article about “Drag Queen Story Time” and
many were utterly shocked that such a thing existed.  Many



questioned if this was even “real.”  You know, as Christians,
we live in a “Christian Bubble,” and most church-goers have
utterly NO IDEA what is happening in the real world.  It’s a
spiritual battle out there, and the church is fat and happy,
playing stupid games and holding potluck dinners — asleep at
the wheel, while the devil and his demons run wild.  The
demons are now fervently running after our children, and even
the  parents  are  going  along  with  this  “Alphabet  Soup”
nonsense.

One young woman in particular, engaged me in conversation on
my Facebook post.  She started out by saying she was shocked
and appalled to find out this was going on.  She stated,
“While I accept and love everyone for who they are, what they
do in the privacy of their own bedroom is one thing, but
teaching this to kids is a whole other ball game.”

When I gently instructed her that as Christians, we are NOT to
just “accept and love everyone for who they are,” and that
doing so is actually the OPPOSITE of what a Christian is
SUPPOSED to do, things began to heat up in our discussion. 
I told her that contrary to what she may have been taught, God
does NOT love everyone.  God’s love is AVAILABLE to everyone,
but unless we repent and make Jesus Christ our Lord (not just
our  Savior),  we  are  NOT His  children,  and  we  remain  His
enemies.   I also  explained  that  God  HATES  all  workers  of
iniquity.

She shot back that it is impossible for God to hate anyone. 
That God is only pure LOVE, and that He does, in fact, love
everyone just as they are.  This went on for some time, with
me providing Scripture verse after Scripture verse to back up
my position.  She responded by simply regurgitating what she
has been taught by her local church.

She knows John 3:16.  But she does not know the verses that
follow, John 3:17-20, “For God did not send His Son into the
world to condemn the world, but in order that the world might



be  saved  through  Him.   Whoever  believes  in  Him  is  not
condemned, but whoever does not believe is condemned already,
because he has not believed in the name of the only Son of
God.  And this is the judgment: the light has come into the
world, and people loved the darkness rather than the light
because their works were evil.  For everyone who does wicked
things hates the light and does not come to the light, lest
his works should be exposed.”

Of course, we went through the “thou shall not judge” argument
they always toss out at you, and many other things.  I tried
to explain that God DOES INDEED have the capacity to hate, and
He hates many things.  In addition to ALL WORKERS OF INIQUITY,
which we know from Psalm 5:5, I gave her Proverbs 6 to chew
on:  “These six things doth the Lord hate: yea, seven are an
abomination unto Him: A proud look, a lying tongue, and hands
that  shed  innocent  blood.   A  heart  that  deviseth  wicked
imaginations, feet that be swift in running to mischief; A
false witness that speaketh lies, and he that soweth discord
among brethren.”

What do all these things have in common?  They are all body
parts of PEOPLE….  He doesn’t just hate the eyes with a proud
look.  He doesn’t just hate the tongue that lies, and He
doesn’t just hand the HANDS of those who shed innocent blood….
He hates those children of the devil that engage in these
things.  PLEASE UNDERSTAND:  we are NOT all God’s children. 
God has HIS children, and the devil has HIS children.  In
fact, Jesus called the Scribes and Pharisees “snakes,” “a
brood  of  vipers,”  and  “whitewashed  tombs.”   THEN  He
specifically stated, “You are of YOUR FATHER, the devil.” 
Yes, the devil has kids too.  And God DOES NOT LOVE the
devil’s children.

In Romans 1, we read how God even turns such people over to
depraved, reprobate minds.  In 2nd Thessalonians 2 we read,
“And for this cause God shall send them strong delusion, that
they should believe a lie: That they all might be damned who



believed not the truth, but had pleasure in unrighteousness.” 
That does not sound like God loves EVERYONE to me.  What say
YOU?

Then this young woman quoted John 13, but out of context. 
Verse 34, where Jesus said, “A new commandment I give unto
you, That ye love one another; as I have loved you, that ye
also love one another.”  This, as she understood it, meant
that we are to love EVERYONE because God loves everyone just
the way they are.  I tried to explain that this was something
Jesus told His disciples privately during the Last Supper.  He
MEANT that we are to love our Christian brethren — not the
world.  I also explained that friendship with the world makes
us enemies of God.  I doubt very much that Jesus would EVER
instruct  His  followers  to  “love”  those  who  harm  little
children.  In fact, this might be a very good time for us all
to invest in MILLSTONES.

She just couldn’t comprehend it.  I finally gave up on the
conversation, but first I challenged her to not simply accept
what someone else told her, but to study her Bible for herself
and see if what I was saying was true or not.  But I warned
her, MOST people are too lazy to study Scripture.  They would
rather just believe what they believe, go to church for an
hour a week, or maybe an hour every other month, and leave it
at that.  After all, like this young woman, most believe they
are “good people.”   I also warned her about what Jesus said
in Matthew 7:   “Enter ye in at the straight gate: for wide is
the gate, and broad is the way, that leadeth to destruction,
and many there be which go in thereat.  Because straight is
the gate, and narrow is the way, which leadeth unto life, and
few there be that find it.”  And “Beware of false prophets,
which come to you in sheep’s clothing, but inwardly they are
ravening wolves.”

Not to mention the part where Jesus warns that MANY will hear
on judgment day, “Depart from Me, you workers of iniquity. 
I never knew you!”



But again, she just did not “get it.”  She remained convinced
that God is incapable of hatred.   In the end, she told me,
maybe it was CHRISTIANITY that had it wrong… and MAYBE  if we
were  more  “open  and  affirming”  of  people,  and  not  so
judgmental, and that MAYBE if we were more “LOVING to people
who are different from us, more people would choose “that
path,” (meaning Christianity).  (As if there are MANY paths to
God).

Our friend, David Arthur, who lived for thirty years as a
transgender prostitute, and who was rescued from that life of
abomination, and who now ministers the TRUTH of God’s Word to
those caught up in this demonic deception has a real problem
with that concept.  When people make the argument to HIM that
Christians  need  to  be  more  accepting  and  “loving”  of
sodomites, he very firmly states:  “DON’T YOU EVER TRY TO LOVE
ME INTO HELL AGAIN!”  He has lived that life.  He knows.  To
“accept” and “affirm” and “love” someone IN THEIR SIN is NOT
love.  It is nothing more than cowardice and being ashamed of
the Lord God Almighty and His precious Word.

Late in the evening, after praying for her eyes to be opened,
I decided to look this young woman up and view her Facebook
profile, to try to get an idea of where she was coming from. 
Sadly, what I found on her profile was not surprising.  The
things she “likes” and posts portray a life of utter confusion
and contradiction.  She attends one of the cotton-candy, “love
gospel” churches in town.  But she is also into horror movies,
vampires, a half dozen different bars and night clubs, an
online adult sex toy store, paganism, witchcraft, Wicca, the
movie “50 Shades of Gray,” a thing called “Kinky Couples,” and
much more.  Yet she claims to be a Christian and know the
Bible.

Friends,  I am  more  convinced  than  ever  that  the  current
explosion of sexual perversion of all kinds — and now the
OPENLY  preying  upon  children  and  the  push  for  legalizing
pedophilia is the greatest threat we are facing as a nation. 



Look at all the Leftist, Socialist protestors who violently
attack  Christians  and  anyone  that  holds  to  the  idea  of
traditional marriage and family.  Look at all the FOUL, FILTHY
language people use today — in everyday conversation.  Look
how the sodomites are actively stealing our childrens’ minds —
and even their very souls — with the consent, approval and
celebration of the parents.  They have all chosen to believe
the lie that “love is love,” that sodomy is “normal,” that God
MAKES people that way when they’re born… and under the guise
of “love,” we are “loving” people straight to hell.  And our
pastors and preachers and professional Christians who SHOULD
know better, either DON’T know better or are too afraid to
offend anyone, and so they remain silent and simply continue
their “God is love” mantra… leading their flock to damnation.

They are supposed to be the watchmen over the sheep.  But they
are traitors to the cause of Christ… and this is nothing new. 
Read  Isaiah  56:   “His  watchmen  are  blind:  they  are  all
ignorant, they are all dumb dogs, they cannot bark; sleeping,
lying down, loving to slumber.”  Indeed, many of our pastors
don’t even KNOW this stuff is going on, they are so tuned out,
asleep at their watch post!  Nor do they care.

Isaiah goes on:  “Yea, they are greedy dogs which can never
have enough, and they are shepherds that cannot understand:
they all look to their own way, every one for his gain, from
his quarter.  ‘Come ye,’ say they, ‘I will fetch wine, and we
will fill ourselves with strong drink; and tomorrow shall be
as this day, and much more abundant.’”

The  professional  Christians  just  give  us  happy  talk,
intoxicate us with sweet wine and sweet lies….  and we buy it
all because it’s what our itching ears want to hear.  The gate
that leads to life is quite narrow, indeed.  And few there be
that will find it.

So it is up to YOU, my friend, to study deeper, to learn the
WHOLE counsel of God for YOURSELF.  Don’t rely on what you



have always been taught or always heard and always believed. 
Study and learn to rightly divide the Word of Truth, lest you
be led astray by those evil men who have crept in unawares. 
There IS an LGBTQP+ agenda, and the minds, hearts and souls of
our children are at stake here.  It is time we get serious. 
It is time we push back the forces of darkness and start
standing up — unashamedly — for God’s Word and TRUTH.

Audio CDs and transcripts of this message are available when
you call me at Wisconsin Christian News, (715) 486-8066.  Or
email Rob@WisconsinChristianNews.com.  Ask for message number
231.
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